COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 8th January 2013 at 
Seomar Cruinneachaidh, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:








Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus




Charles Culbertson





Pauline Lyle




Roddy Murray

IN ATTENDANCE:
 Una MacLeod, Angus Robertson, Eileen Armstrong, Alasdair Culbertson, Duncan Macdonald, Vena Clelland, Steve Heap, John Duncan and Bev MacInnes, Keith Mackenzie,  Peter Piddock, Domhnall Angaidh Maclennan, Eilidh Macleod, Janet Macdonald, Susie Southall, Kevin Donnelly
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from, Jimmy Logan , Flora Maclean, Archie MacCalman  
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Rob Ware, seconded by Margaret Colpus 

and approved unanimously. Margaret Colpus confirmed that the study of rural broadband for Sleat had commenced and the costs of the study would be met by SCT funds. There were no other matters arising.
3. NURSING COVER FOR SLEAT
A member of the public had raised the issue with the Council over changes to nursing cover for Sleat after one position in Kyle had been believed to have been ‘lost’ after a staff member moved to a new role. Roddy Murray has written to the NHS Board and read out a brief statement from Kate Earnshaw that confirmed changes had occurred but the Board will ensure that through revised practices nursing cover in Sleat will remain as current. ( a copy of the response from the Board will be shown as a News item on the SCC website). Roddy confirmed that the Sleat nurses will now have to cover Kyle on several days a week, but we have to be assured that these changes will not affect patient care. The situation will be reviewed and if there are cases of concern these will need to be raised with the Community Council.
4. CONSULTATION FOR SKYE AND LOCHALSH CENTRAL HOSPITAL SITE
Roddy Murray notified that following recent reports in the media, the NHS Highland Board are about to start a consultation process to assess the options for a combined hospital for Skye and Lochalsh replacing  the facilities at Broadford and Portree, both of which were  past their ‘sell-by’ dates. Recent storm damage at Broadford only highlighted more the issues, and so Roddy felt that the Community should co-operate where we can in the consultation process. Roddy reminded the meeting that historically the residents of the north of the island have insisted that the hospital be sited in Portree, and so this could lead to a delay in reaching agreement. Roddy thought that the Board should select a range of sites and score these accordingly. It was agreed that the Secretary would write to Gill McVicar,  north area regional manager NHS, asking for SCC to be consulted on the process. Any response from NHS will be shown as a News item on the website. Pauline Lyle asked that if the hospital was eventually built in the north would Broadford be able to have a small A and E unit. Roddy advised that he believed no real detail had yet been applied to the process.
5. SCOTTISH WATER
The Chairman invited Alasdair Culbertson , Sleat General Grazings, and Duncan Macdonald,  representing Teangue crofters, to speak first about their specific issues  for the grazings areas, but also to draw attention to the issues of water supply that affect the wider public arena. Alasdair outlined the General Grazings concerns over their belief that the Loch Carmichael site is not fit for purpose for water extraction for the whole of Sleat, but believed that the current local issues with Scottish Water and the crofters may soon be resolved. This was in relation to access to land, damage to land and other items that go back over a period of 3 years and more. It was further added that the events of the end of December where over 40 tanker loads of water had to be brought in was not unique and such disruption will certainly occur again. Alasdair said that assuming the local crofters issues were resolved then the Grazings groups now want to pass over their concerns for the Community Council to take forward as an item for Scottish Water.  The primary issue is the ability of Scottish Water to deliver a sustainable supply of public water to Sleat over coming years, particularly as the Kilbeg project had now been given approval, albeit at an early stage. Alasdair was asked if it was the quantity or quality of the water that was in question to which he replied they believed it was both. A large amount of documentation will be passed to the SCC to ensure the Council is fully briefed on events so far.
Duncan Macdonald outlined their dialogue with Scottish Water so far and advised the meeting regarding access issues and Scottish Water’s requirement to carry out additional infrastructure works over croft land. He further spoke in detail of the recent transporting in of over 40 tankers causing extensive damage to road and property. An assessment has been carried out at this time but no agreement with SW has been achieved. Duncan now feels that the Community Council needs to now take over the key issues. The Chairman confirmed that the ROADS team could not put a weight limit restriction on the road, because of other vehicular use. There is also some confusion as to whether the SEPA CAR Licence is fully accurate and it is likely that environment damage will occur because of the lowering of the loch levels. Rob Ware asked if the supply from Tarskavaig is planned to be switched off and Roddy Murray advised that water from Teangue will be pumped to Stonefield for storage in those tanks. Peter Piddock in a previous meeting with SW asked them about sufficiency of supply and he was told that the WTW was capable of handling the intake from Loch Carmichael. Roddy Murray raised his concerns about the entire cost of the works in Sleat in recent years. Rob Ware asked Domhnall Angaidh Maclennan about the Kilbeg planning application (in principle) requiring the developer to complete a SW Infrastructure Development Assesment but it is not known whether this was done at the time. Alasdair expressed concern that at the height of the summer, perhaps after drought, the water supply could be threatened and the tourism infrastructure could be jeopardised.
Rob Ware stated that he thought that it is now vital for the SCC to take the lead on these issues and at the same time within this process ensure that the key stakeholders in Sleat, i.e. CDS, SMO, SCT, Visit Sleat, the Hotels and other service providers are brought in, given the potential ‘melt-down’ that could occur in the summer months. Stephen McKeown raised his concern that at peak time in the summer the demand is highest but the supply is at its potential lowest. Pauline Lyle asked if a court injunction could be served on SW to bring the issues to the forefront, but Alasdair Culbertson advised that the costs would be prohibitive. However he suggested that as a body the SCC could enact such a process. Steve Heap asked about the Hydrological Report for Sleat but it is not known whether such a report exists.
In addition there was some debate about the causing of the flooding along the Sleat road of which there are apparently 26 locations where flooding across the carriageway occurs. Alasdair Culbertson blames Scottish Water for these issues.

Eileen Armstrong asked if a letter could be sent to all households on this issue, Charles Culbertson will explore this option. It was felt that this was such an ongoing issue that it was vital to ensure as many folk in Sleat were aware of these major concerns for water supply. Alasdair Culbertson suggested that if disruption was to take place on a regular basis then  a new road could be built for traffic to the WTW.
The Chairman summarised the debate and confirmed that the Community Council will write formally to Scottish Water and at the same time seek support from the MSP’s, Highland Councillors and the media, and would keep the community informed.

6. FIRST RESPONDERS GROUP FOR SLEAT
Margaret Colpus gave a short briefing about Heart Start machines and the work that had been done at the Trust to train people on their use. At present nobody has a remit to take a machine to a site if required. The Lucky2Bhere charity has been supportive and the Trust have suggested that a First Responders Group be set up to train people and to familiarise residents with the location of the units in Sleat, and it could be run under the guidance of the Scottish Ambulance Service. Margaret advised that such groups already exist in Waternish and Lochalsh. There are 5 locations in Sleat and 14 people have been already trained in Tarskavaig. Roddy thought that this would be a great service in Sleat, and will take this forward for the Council. Rob Ware had put an entry in the website of the locations of each of the sites in Sleat and across the West Highlands. The locations are Tarskavaig, 2 at the college, Armadale and the surgery.
7. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE
The Chairman had received a letter from a Sleat resident advising that the appointments at the Sleat Surgery were now 30 minutes. This was not a complaint but just for information.  An attendee at the meeting confirmed that each doctor has his/her own style and for some few weeks now the appointments for Dr Gasson are 30 mins and 15 minutes for Dr Venters. It has been done to use the doctors’ time more efficiently.
Roddy Murray had distributed a fellow Community Council newsletter that showed a report of the creation of the Highland Senior Citizens Network, a new charitable organisation to represent older people in the Highlands, which has been endorsed by NHS and Highland Council. A copy of this newsletter item is now available on the SCC website. Rob will contact the HSCN charity group.
8. AOCB
Margaret Colpus gave an update on the rural broadband sessions that have recently taken place with the SCT managing the study, which is hoped to report by the end of January. It has been felt that there is a better chance of getting funds approved from government sources if the applications are done as a community wide project rather than from local Sleat townships.
Rob Ware had been advised that the Highland Council Ward Discretionary Fund for Skye ward has a grant of £250 available to the community for an environmental project or cause. Invitations are invited from groups or individuals who have a need for this small funding, and a News item will be placed on the SCC website.

Duncan Macdonald had had a call from a friend at Skye Rope Access offering a job for an office person. Not much more is known but any interested people could contact the Council or Duncan directly.

Eileen Armstrong asked if the Council might be recognising Sabhal Mor Ostaig’s 40th anniversary celebrations this year, by, for example, planting a tree/trees or other similar projects. The Chairman knew of nothing at present, but it could be considered.

Alasdair Culbertson raised the issue of a planning application at 6 Ferrindonald, that is believed to have flooding issues, and is deemed as part of the 26 locations along this road where flooding occurs. The Grazings committee have made comments on the application regarding existing track issues and the potential flooding that could occur. The Committee is not objecting but has a number of points that it would like to be made public.
Rob Ware advised that the Council meetings are now on the Google Sleat Events calendar, and both agendas and minutes will be shown on the date entries as an attachment.
The meeting closed at 2110
Next Meeting Tuesday 5th February 1930 at Talla Duisdale
